

BOULDER CITY CITY COUNCIL

MAYOR

KIERNAN MCMANUS

COUNCIL MEMBERS:
JAMES HOWARD ADAMS
CLAUDIA M. BRIDGES
TRACY FOLDA
JUDITH HOSKINS



MEETING LOCATION: CITY COUNCIL CHAMBER 401 CALIFORNIA AVENUE BOULDER CITY, NV 89005

MAILING ADDRESS: 401 CALIFORNIA AVENUE BOULDER CITY, NV 89005

WEBPAGE: WWW.BCNV.ORG



CITY MANAGER: ALFONSO NOYOLA, ICMA-CM

CITY ATTORNEY: STEVEN L. MORRIS, ESQ

CITY CLERK: LORENE KRUMM, MMC, CPO

ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES DIRECTOR: BRYCE BOLDT

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR: MICHAEL MAYS, AICP

PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR: KEEGAN LITTRELL, P.E.

UTILITIES DIRECTOR:DENNIS PORTER, P.E.

POLICE CHIEF: TIM SHEA

FIRE CHIEF: WILLIAM GRAY, CFO

FINANCE DIRECTOR:
DIANE PELLETIER, CPA

PARKS & RECREATION DIRECTOR ROGER HALL

Office of the City Manager News Release

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

September 21, 2020

Contact: Lisa LaPlante, Communications Manager

702-293-9302 or llaplante@bcnv.org

City Relaxes COVID-19 Entry Guidelines at Several Facilities

BOULDER CITY – The City of Boulder City is responding to the drop in cases of COVID-19 in recent weeks by relaxing some of the restrictions within City buildings. Visitors can enter City Hall, the Police Department, the Fire Department and the Courthouse without an appointment starting today, but specific guidelines must still be met. Staff and visitors will still be expected to remain six feet from others if there is no protective barrier (i.e. customer service window) to separate individuals.

The new guidelines include:

- Use the available hand sanitizer;
- Take your temperature and show to the attendant;
- Must wear a mask, and if you don't have one, one will be given to you;
- Review and answer health questions including:
 - Do you have a new cough that you cannot attribute to another health condition?
 - Do you have a temperature over 100.4 F or higher?
 - Do you have new shortness of breath that you cannot attribute to another health condition?
 - Have you come into close contact (within six feet) with someone who has a laboratory-confirmed COVID-19 diagnosis in the past 14 days?

Relaxing the guidelines will allow residents to participate in the 2020 General election during early voting and on Election Day. The measures are in effect starting today, and will remain in effect until further notice. "Our top priority is to protect staff and visitors, and these measures will help us maintain safety and health while providing services that residents need," said Fire Chief Will Gray, who has been Incident Commander of the COVID-19 response in Boulder City. "The general public will be allowed in common areas of the building, but office space will still be restricted to employees only."

City leaders suggest the best, safest way to conduct business and stay within CDC guidelines is online, by email or over the phone. Payments can still be taken at the external window behind City Hall. Guidelines for meetings will be reviewed next month. "Boulder City residents have taken great precautions and statistically, have seen fewer confirmed cases of COVID-19 per capita than other parts of the Valley," said Al Noyola, City Manager. "Staff appreciates how Boulder City residents have been extremely supportive and patient as we work out these new processes."

(more)

Please see the updated COVID-19 information from Boulder City:

- 1. Mayor Kiernan McManus officially signed a Declaration of a State of Emergency in March 2020. The Declaration is posted at www.bcnv.org/CivicAlerts.aspx?AID=162.
- 2. Attendance at City Council meetings is available to the first 15 attendees on an RSVP basis. They must also pass the guidelines for entry into City Hall. Visit www.bcnv.org/Council for information. (Commission and Committee meetings are only available via teleconference until further notice.)
- 3. We continue to suspend utility disconnections on a case-by-case basis. You must contact our utilities billing at 702.293.9244 to discuss.
- 4. Police fingerprint services (for background checks) are temporarily suspended. All DMV services at the Police Department are suspended until further notice.
- 5. Emergency Aid of Boulder City provides food, rental, utility, and other assistance to Boulder City residents facing emergency needs. Proof of residency required. Visit www.eabcnv.com for more information.
- Items may still be dropped off at the front security station at City Hall. You can call City Hall at 702.293.9329 during regular business hours, with limited hours on Friday and Saturday, or use the staff directory at www.bcnv.org/Directory.aspx.
- 7. Utility, business license and permit payments may still be made at the back window of City Hall. Payments can also be made online at www.bcnv.org, where you can set up autopay as well.
- 8. Nevadans seeking Unemployment Insurance Benefits can file online at http://ui.nv.gov/css.html.
- 9. The Clark County School District (CCSD) will be providing free school meals to all children 2 18 years of age until further notice. CCSD is able to extend the meals to all children after the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) approved a waiver that CCSD requested. Students may pick up meals at any food site. A student's parent/guardian may also pick up meals for students without the child present during the meal pickup. In Boulder City, Andrew Mitchell Elementary School will serve breakfast and lunch to its students as well as students from Martha P. King Elementary School from 7:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. Monday through Friday. Boulder City High School will serve its students and Elton M. Garrett Junior High School students from 10:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. Monday through Friday. Please visit www.ccsd.nutrislice.com for more information and menus.
- 10. Albertson's Grocery Store offers special hours for people with immune system issues, with physical impairments, and/or who are elderly: 7 a.m. through 9 a.m. on Tuesdays and Thursdays.
- 11. Three Square Food Bank is helping people sign up for food stamps. Call their office at 702.765.4030 Monday through Friday between 9:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. or visit www.threesquare.org.